
Presentation Council #10478
Newsletter
Published Monthly June 2017

Editor:Tim Yun (408) 597-7440; Email: timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net Issue No. 36

♫♫“Go ye afar.“Go ye afar.
Go teach all nations;Go teach all nations;
Bear witness unto me,Bear witness unto me,

On earth in ev'ry clime;On earth in ev'ry clime;
And I with you shall be,And I with you shall be,
Until the end of time.”Until the end of time.”♫♫

—Missionary Hymn of the Spiritans, also known
as the Holy Ghost Fathers, whose feast day is on

Pentecost.

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN
By Bill Nahorn III

Greetings Brothers.  We had
a busy month of May, and in
June we will have our officer
election on June 14th during
our regular meeting.

The last meeting of March I
asked for volunteers to start
a First Degree Team. There

was a great response.  The team practiced reading
and acting out  the Formation degree.   There were
three candidates installed on May 13, 2017:  Matthew
Hymes, Stanley (Stan) Trent, and Dennis Wilner.
Your team prepared and presented a fantastic  and
edifying degree.  On behalf  of  Presentation Council
#10478 I want to personally thank and commend your
team.  Your team members are:  Dennis Abeyta, Bill
Kichline, Ken Ogella, John Rayray, Freddie Vidrio,
and Tim Yun.

We are continuing efforts to reduce our use of natural
resources.   Our  council  over  the  past  several
meetings has taken steps to use reusable table items
for our events, and plan to have 100% participation in
the  Digital  Newsletter within  the  next  several
months.  Please call our Newsletter editor, Tim Yun,
or  myself  and  leave  your  e-mail  address  on  our
recorder.   Please note elsewhere in  our  newsletter
regarding our digital presence.

At the first meeting in June, June 14, we will have our
Council  Officer  elections.   Please  come  to  the
meeting and VOTE.

May the Peace and Love of Christ be with all of you
and your families.

Vivat Jesus,
GK Bill

NOMINATION OF OFFICERS FOR THE
2017—2018 COLUMBIAN YEAR

The  Nomination  Committee  has  nominated  the
following Brother Knights to be elected as officers for
the 2017—2018 Columbian Year:

Office Nominee

Grand Knight
Bill Nahorn III

Thomas Stein

Deputy Grand Knight Bill Kichline

Chancellor Randy Burns

Inside Guard John Rayray

Outside Guard José Tarango

Recorder Paul Shane

Treasurer Guillermo Cisneros

Warden
Dennis Abeyta

Patrick Lugo

The  Financial  Secretary  is  appointed  by  Supreme.
The offices of Advocate, Chaplain, and Lecturer are
appointed by the Grand Knight.   The offices of  the
three Trustees are filled by succession.
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PARISH MISSION

 
From Monday, May 1, through Wednesday, May 3,
Fr.  Ron  Hoye,  a  Vincentian  priest,  conducted  the
Parish  Mission  at  Presentation.   The  church  was
packed  all  three  nights—with  the  first  night  being
standing  room  only—for  an  inspirational  talk  on
maintaining the focus of one's life on Christ.

The  Vincentians  do  not  charge  for  conducting  the
Mission.  To assist Fr. Ron with his travel expenses
and to help defray the cost of conducting the Mission
in less affluent parishes, a collection was taken on the
last day of the Mission.  Led by  GK Bill Nahorn III,
the  following  Brother  Knights  assisted  in  collecting
funds  for  Fr.  Ron:   Dennis  Abeyta,  Guillermo
Cisneros,  Bill  Kichline,  David  Lagesse,  Tom
McMillan, and José Tarango.

PANCAKE BREAKFAST

On May 7, a mild spring morning greeted a moderate
crowd   enjoying another  “World  Famous”  Pancake
Breakfast.

Led  by  Chefs  Dennis  Abeyta  and  Peter
McCormick,  the  following  Brother  Knights  joined
together  to  make  the  Pancake  Breakfast  another
success :Randy Burns, Guillermo Cisneros, Tom
Cisper (eggs and admission & raffle tickets table),
Paul Jacobs (admission & raffle tickets table), Joe
Mingram (eggs),  Ken Ogella,  John Rayray,  José
Tarango, and Elvin Tyler (sausages).

Also  assisting  the  Knights  with  the  Breakfast  was
future member Matthew Hymes.

The raffle basket was made by Gail Gulick-Tucker,
and won by Luciano Boccia.

The  next  Pancake  Breakfast is  Sunday,  June  4,
after the 7:00 and 8:45 Masses.

FIRST DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION
 

On Saturday, May 13, the Council inducted three new
members—Matthew Hymes, Stanley (Stan) Trent,
and Daniel  Wilner—with  a  First  Degree
Exemplification.   The  following  Brother  Knights—
many of whom had never done an Exemplification—
under the leadership of  GK Bill  Nahorn III,  bravely
conducted the rites of  the Exemplification:   Dennis
Abeyta,  Bill  Kichline,  Ken  Ogella,  John  Rayray,
Freddie Vidrio, and Tim Yun.

Election of Officers
Wed., June 14, 2017, 7:00 PM

St. Joachim Room
All Members: Please attend 

and VOOTTEE!

Matthew 
Hymes

Stanley 
(Stan) Trent Daniel Wilner



MOTHER'S DAY CARNATIONS

 

 

 

  
A  warm  spring  morning on  Mother's  Day,  May 14,
resulted  in  a  moderate  turnout  for  the  Annual
Mother's  Day  Carnations giveaway.   Due  to  the
event  not  being  mentioned  at  the  7:00  AM Mass,
hardly  anyone  showed.   However,  there  was  a
moderate  crowd,  after  the 8:45 AM Mass,  enjoying
Safeway  doughnuts  and  coffee,  while  graciously
accepting  their  carnations  from  new  Brother Stan
Trent.

Many  thanks  to  Brothers  GK  Bill  Nahorn III and
Stan Trent, and a special thank you to Marji Nahorn,
Regent of the Daughters of Isabella, for making the
event  another  success!   Marji  single-handedly
prepared  and  arranged  the  doughnuts  as  well  as
helping Bill and Stan with setting up Guadalupe Hall.

2017 STATE CONVENTION
by Delegate GK Bill Nahorn III

The 2017 State Convention was enjoyable and worth
attending.  The business at hand was approving or
rejecting  the  66  resolutions,  3  add‒on  resolutions
accompanying  the  mailed  resolutions,  and  6  last‒
minute resolutions presented at the convention.  The
bulk  of  the  resolutions  (all  but  three)  were
Congratulatory,  and   expressed  Gratitude  and
Appreciation.

Resolution 67,  Requested  the Annual survey to  be
added  to  the  fraternal  web  site,  www.KOFC.org.

State Deputy Sonny Santa Ines stated it currently was
accessible at KOFC.org.

Resolution 68, Requested online Payment of  Dues,
Assessments,  and  Charity  be  added  to
www.KOFC.org.   State  Deputy  Sonny  Santa  Ines
stated Resolution 68, Request would not be feasible
as each council  determines their dues amount, and
Supreme would have to transfer the dues and other
payments to the individual council.   It  would be too
cumbersome.

Resolution  69,  Requested  Contact  Management
Module  be  added  to  www.KOFC.org  to  officer
management.  State Deputy Sonny Santa Ines stated
it currently was accessible at KOFC.org.

I voted in the election and the runoff election between
Brother  Glen  Hollenhorst and  Brother  Noel
Panlilio for State Warden.  Brother Noel Panlilio will
be  our  2017-2018  State  Warden;  he  is  currently
serving as State Service Program Director.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Rev Suresh B 
Ery

06/01 Audie G Reyes 06/21

William L 
Sullivan

06/01 Patrick W 
Velasquez

06/21

Gerard A 
Trigueiro

06/04 Ian M Gowan 06/24

Joe W McKay 06/09 Harry L Maxey 06/26

Emanuel G 
Ponte

06/10 William K 
Barkhurst

06/27

Antonio P 
Aflague

06/13 Gene A Brotarlo 06/27

Guillermo 
Cisneros

06/15 Nicholas P Aninag 06/28

Joseph A 
Catrina

06/16 June T Gotico 06/28

Robert M 
Schweikher

06/16 Paul A Gonzales 06/29

Dennis J Raio 06/17 Joseph D Mistretta
Jr.

06/29

Joe Medrano 06/19 Lee J Dovichi 06/30

Chris J Massod 06/20 William R Venkus 06/30

Geremie R 
Rebustillo

06/21



Knights of Columbus
Presentation Council #10478
4719 Quail Lakes Drive, Suite G, #432
Stockton, CA 95207-5267
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017:

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200

Deputy Grand 
Knight

Jesse Martin 209-475-8408

Spiritual Adviser Deacon Dr. Ben
Joe, PharmD

209-957-1467

Chancellor Joseph Telena 209-456-3108

Warden Patrick Lugo 209-242-6308

Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros

209-712-0359

Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618

Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585

Inside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865

Outside Guard Angel 
Bustamante

209-631-7422

1st –Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007

2nd –Year Trustee Bill Kichline 209-957-2013

3rd –Year Trustee Albert Espinor, 
Jr.

209-351-3180

Financial Secretary Kenneth Ogella 209-477-8006

District Deputy Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200

Field Agent Steve Hudec, 
General Agent

559-840-3295

Events for   June     2017  :

General Meetings
Day Date Location Time

Wednesday
Election of 
Officers

14 St. Joachim 7:00 PM

Wednesday 28 St. Joachim 7:00 PM

Pancake Breakfast
Sunday 4 Guadalupe 

Hal
After the 
7:00 & 
8:45 
Masses
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